
CAPENHURST CE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

  NEWSLETTER 

9th July 2018 

Another busy week ahead with lots to look forward to and enjoy. Several letters went home last week—please send your  
reply slips back to school as soon as possible, and keep an eye on texts and letters for updated information.  
 
As usual, if you have any questions or concerns please contact me or your child’s teacher at school. 
Mrs Green 

Dates and events - a few things for the calendar! 

Monday 9th July - KS2 Play, afternoon performance at 1.30pm 

Tuesday 10th July - KS2 Play, evening performance at 6pm 

Friday 13th July - No sharing assembly this week 

Monday 16th July - Little Faces assembly and uniform/shoe collection 

Monday 16th July - Zoo Project art exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School, 3.30pm-7pm  

Tuesday 17th July - Whole school visiting the exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School 

Tuesday 17th July - Zoo Project art exhibition at Christ Church CE Primary School, 1pm-4pm  

Wednesday 18th July - Annual school reports sent home with pupils 

Thursday 19th July - Y6 Leavers’ Service, 11am, at Holy Trinity Church followed by leavers’ lunch 
back at school 

Thursday 19th July - Leavers’ Disco, 6.30-9.30pm at Craxton Wood, all welcome 

Tuesday 24th July - School closes for the summer holidays at 2pm 

Monday 3rd September - School closed to pupils (INSET Day) 

Tuesday 4th September - School closed to pupils (INSET Day) 

Wednesday 5th September - School re-opens to pupils for the new academic year 

Monday 1st October - Open morning for Reception 2019 visits, at 10am 

Wednesday 3rd October - Open afternoon for Reception 2019 visits, at 1.30pm 

There will be more details sent home for the events as they become available and closer to taking place. Other dates will be 
added as they are set in the diary.  

Attendance 
Whole school    

attendance for  July  
(to date): 

90.0% 
Whole school    

attendance for the year 
to date is: 

96.1% 
Last week’s best   

attendees: 

Class 3 

End of term arrangements 
The children have been working really hard on the zoo project, ‘Don’t Take our Tiger’ and would love to share their work with 
you. You are warmly invited to view the project exhibition which will be on show at Christ Church CE Primary School 
(Deeside, Whitby, CH65 6TQ) on Monday 16th July after school (3.30-7pm) and on Tuesday 17th July (1-4pm). 
School reports will be sent home on Wednesday 18th July and they will be accompanied by the Annual Report from the  
Governing Body which will be a brief, but informative, summary of the year written by different member of the governing 
body.  
The Year 6 leavers’ service will take place on Thursday 19th July at 11am at Holy Trinity for Year 6 families, after which we 
will have our leavers’ lunch in school (for Year 6 families only). 
The whole school and their parents are invited to the Leavers’ Disco at Craxton Wood on Thursday 19th July to celebrate 
with our Year 6 children. All children must be accompanied by an adult. Please send your ticket requests with payment 
(£2.50 per person) in to the office ASAP so that tickets can be allocated and sent home.  
School will close for the summer holidays at 2pm on Tuesday 24th July.  

Celebrations! 

Stars of the week  

Class 1: Daelan Jones for his mature attitude and helpfulness when the pre-school children visited.  

Class 2: Libby Brassington for her consistent attitude towards her work, especially working on tiger 
poems and logos this week.  

Class 3: Orion Dobbie for making such fantastic progress with his writing this year.  

The Infant cup was awarded to Alfie Austin for his increased maturity since September and focus in 
class. The Junior cup was awarded to Elena Grimshaw for all her hard work and great progress this 
year.  

Well done to everyone who shared their news and achievements in assembly last week. 

Replies outstanding for the following events: 
Christ Church Zoo Project Exhibition (17th July)  Leavers’ Lunch (19th July)  Leavers’ Disco (19th July)  
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West Cheshire Foodbank 
Thank you for your continued support of the West 
Cheshire Foodbank.  
This week the Foodbank is particularly in need of 
UHT juice, UHT milk, instant custard and treats 
(chocolate bars /bags of sweets).  
If you would like to donate items there is a  collection box by the back door, 
or alternatively items can be brought into the school office. Thank you.  

Twitter 
Follow us on Twitter for class news 

and updates @CapenhurstCEPS  

Friends of Capenhurst  
Bonus Ball 
This week’s bonus ball (07/07/18) was number 1 which belongs to Peter Osborne! There are still numbers available; please 
see Mrs Osborne if you would like to get involved. 
Facebook Closed Group 
A reminder to all parents and carers to join our Facebook group, Friends of Capenhurst School (PTA) for fundraising        
updates and general school event reminders. This a closed group for current parents/carers only; please request to join the 
group if you have not already done so and you will be added.  
Starlight Clothing Collections  
If you are having a clear out over the summer holidays, our clothing collection dates for next term have been booked for 
Wednesday 26th September and Monday 17th December. 

Letters that were sent home 
last week: 

 ParentMail 

 Zoo Project Exhibition 

 Swimming (Y2-Y6) 

KS2 Play Raffle  
We have a selection of prizes for a raffle at 
the KS2 play. If you have children in Classes 
1 and 2 and would also like to take part,    
tickets can be purchased from Mrs Henson in 
the playground, or from the school office at 
£1 a strip. The raffle will be drawn on Friday 
and winners will be notified.  

Leavers’ Lunch 
The children were all given a letter last week 
about the leavers’ lunch which is taking place 
on Thursday 19th July. Year 6 parents are 
also invited. Please return the reply slip even 
if your child regularly has a school lunch. 
Thank you. 

Birthday Celebrations 
The following children will    
celebrate a birthday this week:  

 Emmie S 

 Isla G-C  Emilia R 

Little Faces School Uniform Collection  
Geoff Ward will be coming in to school on Monday 16th July to give the children an update on the Little Faces School which 
we have supported for a number of years now. Things are going well at the school but they are bulging at the seams and are 
desperate for building on the new school to start so that they can expand. Funding is taking a long time to complete. We will  
once again have a school uniform and shoe collection for Little Faces. If you are donating school shoes, the children may 
wear sandals or trainers from 16th July to the end of term.  

Enterprise Project 
In the past we have had an enterprise day in school, the products of which have been sold at the leavers ’ disco. This year, 
we are asking parents/carers to help their child(ren) create something for our enterprise project at home and then return to 
school by Monday 16th July. All children will be taking home a CD this week. Please use it to create something; there are 
lots of craft projects using CDs on pinterest which could help if you are stuck for ideas.  

Minecraft Club—Autumn Term 2018/19 
Next year’s KS2 children will be     
bringing home a letter about Minecraft 
club for the autumn term. Please keep 
an eye out for it this week. Places are 
booked online directly with MiLittlePad. 

School Dinners 
With effect from 1st September 2018, the 
price of a school dinner will be £2.30 for   
children in Years 3 to 6.  

Staff News 
Our caretaker, Eric, will be retiring at the end of this term. If you would like 
to contribute to his leaving collection, please send any money into the 
school office by Friday 13th July. Thank you.  


